ISC BOARD MEETING

July 11, 2010

Attendees: Matt Anliker, Ben Memmott, Jennifer Anliker, Joel Zaleski, David Tuccio, John  Maier, Jon Poulakis, Dave Muratore

Absent: Katie Davis, Lou Fioravanti, Sarah Chastain

Meeting Commencement:    7:06 pm

OPEN FORUM:  Speakers must sign in before speaking. There will be a five-minute limit per speaker.

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEMBER REPORTS

President – Matt Anliker 

Received a report that one of the goals at Iroquois broke. Matt and Aurelio DiMarco will try to fix the goal on 7/13, to avoid having to purchase another goal this season. 

Received a report of a divit in the center of the field at Camp Eastman. Will look into correcting the issue this week.

Vice President Travel - Ben Memmott

Email was sent to all Travel Coaches by Matt regarding cards and fines.

Coaches are implementing 5 mintute rule for players that receive yellow cards.

A meeting in planned in the next 2 weeks for prospective 2010-11 Travel Coaches.

Tryout are scheduled for 7/31 & 8/1- multiple emails are being sent to ISC members about registration

· pinned #s will again be used for tryouts

· coaches from other age groups will be utilized at tryouts

· Jon is talking to coaches from Pittsford about helping to evaluate for ISC tryouts; which our coaches would then be asked to help with their tryouts in September

· anticipated large age groups: U12B, U13G, U11B

· U17 and up- watching for prospective teams and coaches

Vice President House -   Jennifer Anliker

Conduct report is being utilized by both House and Travel Coaches. Issues being referees, cards received, game abandoned by referee, field issues.

Fall Program – Mites program- Proposed: Younger kids (K-4th grade) Saturday mornings, 6 or 8 weeks for 1½ hr and a t-shirt. 

Email was sent to coaches to see who would be interested in participating- about 10 coaches have indicated that they would be interested in participating in the program. 

Jennifer will be contacting Jeff Lancy and Steve Brickler in regards to seeking volunteers from the Varsity teams for the Fall Mites Program.

A meeting will be scheduled in August with prosepctive volunteer coaches to review Mites Program curriculum with Jon Pouakis.

Treasurer – Joel Zaleski 

Contract is being reviewed for All-Star Sports for 2010-11 season

Checks are being sent to choaches next week for the balance of the ref fees owed

Outstanding invoices are paid

Contracts for Jon and Linda are being reviewed, any revisions are due by August 1st

Motion to revise Executive Adminsitrator position to add bookeping responsiblities, since many responsibilites have been lessened with the utilization of the website. 2nd by Matt.

Vote:Unanimous

Admistrative role will be updated and redefined as for the Executive Adminsitrator position

· the club is much more web based than in past years, paper forms are being minimized due to cost and time

· more bookeeper responsibilites will be required

· Web-based quicken program will be utilized- allowing access by both admistrator and treasurer

· Enter member payments- posting in family account and quickbooks

· Enter invoices, print checks; check will be signed by treasurer 

· Each member will send Joel suggestions, in the next 2 weeks, to be added to Executive Adminsitrator postion, alleviating admistrative reponsibilites from their positions

Update web payment system- Joel will revisit with Bill allowing open amount payments through the website. The goal is to lesson the number of checks being sent to through the mail to pay for program registrations. 

· Check payments are time consuming and labor intensive.

· Credit card payments post to the player account

· Open payment amounts would allow parents to pay for registration over time, if needed; extended payment fee to be further discussed

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Equipment – John Maier   

For 2010 season, equipment costs were approximately $7000; 2 new sets of goals purchased

· replaced goals at Colbrook, which were stolen last year

· replaced portable goals at Vineyard that was having issues staying secure in the ground 

Uniforms and & Apparel- David Tuccio

Awards are being delivered to Jenn's house on 7/15 at 3pm

The rest of the old apparel that was in the shed is being sold at travel tryouts on 7/31 and 8/1; volunteers are needed 

Coaching DirectoR - jon poulakis 

Preparing for tryouts 

Jon is talking to coaches from Pittsford about helping to evaluate for ISC tryouts; which our coaches would then be asked to help with their tryouts in September

Jon will be out of town July 15 – 27.

House Director of Coaches - Lou Fioravanti- absent

ALL STAR PROGRAM- David Muratore

U12 Girls team will be playing in Chili All Star Tournament

U10 Boys teamwas registered to play in the Greece Tournament, but Greece was unable to get enough teams to participate

Future of All Star

· If there is a future program, tryouts should be in March, after registration ends; with a $10 non-refundable tryout fee; whch would applied to all star fee is there is a team and they make the team

· Matt & Katie Muratore would be interested in coaching in the All-Star Program again next year

· All Star Program may be in its last year: 

· the only All Star tourney left in the area is Chil's All Star Tournament

· Each prospective coach stuggles to get enough players for the team

· Very low turn out for try-outs at each age group

· many players are looking to go straight to travel from house, less interest in All-Star in recent years

It may be better for ISC to focus on academies and the Fall Micro Soccer program to increase player skill

Motion to adjourn meeting by Jenn A, 2nd by Ben . 

Meeting adjourned at 8:47 pm.

